
25/10/2020 

MRS Bernice Allport 
63 / 80 Evans Street ST 
Freshwater NSW 2096 
mike.allport36@gmail.com 

RE: DA2020/1233 - 68 - 90 Evans Street FRESHWATER NSW 2096

I object to this DA as we, the residents who are most affected, were not consulted or informed!
The current village green represents the only grassed area within the 'horseshoe' of Watermark 
buildings. Our apartment overlooks the green on the South-West side and we enjoy watching 
fellow residents playing croquet or playing with their grandchildren. We also watch and hear 
the shouts of the bocce/boules/petanque players on the gravel on the far side of the green. We 
do not object to any of these pursuits as these are our fellow residents and good friends 
enjoying themselves. Besides they only play for a couple of hours on just a few days each 
week. We are now expected to agree to total strangers playing within metres of our apartments 
between 8.30am and 5.30pm every day! The acoustic survey is totally inaccurate and also 
argues against itself. The DA as written says that barefoot bowls will not be allowed but it is 
proposed in the Harbord Diggers management plan, which is one of the documents listed in 
the DA. The survey concludes that there will be no noise effect on those living on Evans Street 
and Carrington Parade as the apartments (our homes) will shield them from the noise! This is a 
licensed area so alcohol will be consumed at these events and there will be noise, for sure!
I dearly hope that this DA will not be approved! 
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